
Jan 2020 Funding secured from North Lincs council to pay for the fence surround and central path. (this 

was after the original site was deemed unsafe and disappointed us all massively.  

March 2020 First Covid lockdown started and everything stopped! 

July 2020 Ground first broken to make the central path, it was a very wet and miserable day but held so 

much promise for us.  

December 2020 Hawk class are the first of all the year 5/6 classes to plant tees which came from 

treeappeal.com. In the end every child in 5/6 planted a tree of some sort, we sold the rest to staff to 

make some money to buy more plants.  

February 2021 During the second lockdown, all children in school painted stones to make our covid 

snake, he’s still there if looking a bit worse for wear now. The year 5 hub and year 6 hub also made bird 

houses and bird feeders to go in the garden.  

March 2021 The 5 sleeper beds were created. The sleepers were donated by a parent and the plants 

that went on to fill them mainly donated by Mrs Winters from the kitchen.  

March 2021 The orchard began to take shape with 10 fruit trees being planted; four apple, 2 cherry, 2 

plum and 2 pear trees. Again, the children were involved in planting, Mrs Simpson had to apologize to 

parents for the amount of laundry it may have created!  

April 2021 Our Crosby Covid Cobra was installed on the entrance to the garden, made out of the stones 

painted by children in the lockdown hubs.  

April 2021 We had a sunflower festival in the garden with lots of different varieties planted by every 

class in school.  

September 2021 We ate the first produce from our garden; some cherry tomatoes and some apples.  

October 2021 The key stage 1 children planted spring bulbs in the quarter circle beds.  

October 2021 The shed was purchased with money donated to us by CCOPPs. (Crosby Children’s 

outdoor play project, a former fund-raising group) 

November 2021 Foundation class children investigated the pumpkins grown in the garden.  

June 2022 We planted our platinum jubilee rose to celebrate the Queen’s platinum jubilee. It was 

planted by the oldest and youngest children in school.  

February 2022 Lots of deliveries arrived: various planters, coffee barrels and lots and lots of tyres! The 

KS1 gardening after-school club started.  

 


